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June 8, 2010 
 
 
 
Lakelander’s Trailer Club 
4417-51 Street 
St. Paul, Alberta T0A 3A2 
 
Attention:  Brad Shapka 
 
Dear Mr. Shapka: 
 
Re: Short Term Access through Floatingstone Municipal Park 
 
As per our conversation today I would like to confirm that County Council is willing to 
provide the Lakelander’s Trailer Club access through Floatingstone Municipal Park to 
MLL Lease No. 2202 located at NW 29-60-11-W4th during the 2010 camping season 
with the following conditions: 
 

• All members of Lakelander’s Trailer Club will follow Floatingstone Municipal Park 
rules.  This applies to all rules, however as per our discussion it is imperative 
that: 

� Park hours are followed – park gates close at 11:00 p.m. and re-open at 
8:00 a.m. (deviation from these hours must be negotiated with park 
attendant in advance) 

� Speed limit must be complied with. 
� No use of shower facilities for Lakelander’s Trailer Club members – 

showers are for the use of campers only. 
� Club members will not be able to purchase firewood at the Park – the sale 

of firewood is for campers only. 

• Lakelander’s Trailer Club members will no longer have keys to the main park 
gate.  All keys will be returned (approx 22) to the County of St. Paul – Danny 
Weinmeier.  These keys will be available to club members following the 2010 
camping season in order for members to access their lease in the fall.  

• Lakelander’s Trailer Club members and County staff will have keys to the gate 
near Group “C” leading to your crown lease. 

• The Lakelander’s Trailer Club will undertake the building of a road that will 
provide them an alternate access to their crown lease during 2010.  They will 
also provide an update to the County regarding the progress of this access by 
December 31, 2010. 
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Please indicate that you agree with the above conditions for access through 
Floatingstone Municipal Park for the 2010 camping season by signing one copy of this 
letter and returning it to the County. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Sheila Kitz, CAO 
 
 
 
 
 
The Lakelander’s Trailer Club agrees to the conditions of access through Floatingstone 
Municipal Park for the 2010 camping season as outlined above. 
 
 
 
 
________________________   _____________________________ 
Date       Brad Shapka 
 


